Trustee Meeting February 6, 1968

Allen Dron

Members present:

Rev. Roberson

Fred Heintz

Dick Ambrose Al Luff Dom Mariano John Gerheart

Tom Griffith Al Luff
The meeting opened with Bible reading and prayer.

The previous Secretary's minutes were read by Dom Mariano and they were accepted as read.

The Treasurer's report was read by Allen Dron. Deficit spending was pointed out by the Pastor and the treasurer. No action was recommanded and the report was accepted as read.

Election of new trustee officers was conducted by the Paston. The following officers were elected:

President - Thomas Griffith Secretary - Dom Mariano

Assistent Treasurer - John Gerhart
The House Committee was chosen - Dick Ambrose, was named
Chairman, Fred Heintz and Al Luff were named co-workers.

The new president urged all trustees to check in at the office before going into the service.

The Paston read a letter from Wesley Hurst, Home Secretary, asking for help to a most urgent need. The Secretary requested support for a Joseph Roma, for \$25.00 a month, to send him to Melbonn, Australia to work among the Italian section. After a brief discussion Bro. Heintz moved to accept the request. From second the move. The motion was passed.

The Pastor suggested to pass cards out for people to give over and beyond their tithes and offering - no action was taken.

The Pastor advised us of sending twelve folding chairs to Dorothy Grossglass at the Northampton (hurch - the move was concurred by the board.

The House Committee chairman Dick Ambrose varified that all flooring is of substantial strength to support the organ.

Brother Roberson reported that the paint job of a year and a half a go at the parsonage was worn and peeling. He suggested that a new paint job was in order. A motion was made by Bro. Bron that the House Committee investigate and take the necessary steps. The motion was seconded by Bro. Luff and the motion was passed as moved.

Metal railing was discussed - no action taken.

(Continued - T. M. Feb. 6, 1968)

The air condition in the storrage room was discussed. Bro. Ambrose moved to put it in the Pastor's house. No second was made. It was the unanimous opinion that the House (ommittee investigate the feaseablity of adapting the air condition to the parsonage.

The flower box was discussed - no action taken.

Money to students in Bible schools was discussed. The Paston moved that we send each student (Harry - Howard Valentine and Dave Dron) \$75.00 each. It was seconded by Bro Ambrose - the motion was passed.

Al Luff suggested that the membership should be told of the gift to the students. He felt that good will would be created. The public relations officer (Bro. Roberson) was unanimously elected for the job.

All missionary funds were discussed by Bro Dron. He felt that the Sunday School was not funneling the missionary money properly through the church treasurary. After a healthy round of talks, no action was taken.

Brother Heintz moved that the meeting adjourn. Br. Dron second - the motion carried!

Refreshments were donated by Al Luff with the skillful maneuvering of Leon. A hearty thank was extended by all.

Dom. mariano, Dom Mariano, Secretary.